Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:40 AM
October 18, 2018

PRESENT: David Stamey, Janna Jenkins, Terri Cunningham, Payne Williams, Gayle Howell, Sandra Dickens, Stewart Carnline, Sharon Gahagan, Edd Lee
GUEST PRESENT:  Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Corey Poole, NPJ; Eddie Norris, KTBS
CALL TO ORDER: Payne Williams called the meeting to order.  Sign in sheet was passed around. Motion to accept the minutes from the July 18, 2018 Full Committee Meeting was made David Stamey and 2nd by Sandra Dickens. All approved, motion passes.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway– Discussion on the financial statement as of September 30, 2018. Our balance as of September 30, 2018 is $38,891.62. Check Register for September is $2,600. Motion to approve the financial statement made by Sharon Gahagan and 2nd by Gayle Howell. All approved, motion passes.  
Jessica stated that we received our money from the State $319,165.00. 

OLD BUSINESS:  
Payne Williams discussed the Historic District Marketing initiative. There was a meeting on Monday to go over the new initiatives. Van showed the marketing committee the new city website. The marketing committee will continue to work on future possibilities, future marketing plans, etc. 
NEW BUSINESS:
David Stamey introduced our newest member of the commission, Stewart Carnline will be joining the commission as Museum Contents. He is taking Tyler Murchison position. 

David Stamey discussed a new billboard project in Shreveport/Bossier. We will be getting 6 double sided digital billboards for $750 a month. It is a continuous rotation, you can switch out ads weekly, monthly, etc. We will highlight Christmas season first, then Mardi Gras, Dragon Boat Races, etc. This is as cheap as a single static billboard on the interstate. 

Payne Williams discussed the Bobby DeBlieux dedication at City Park on November 10th at 10:30 am. 

Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. The Car Show was very successful. There were 363 cars entered into the Car Show this year, there were people who came without their cars because the weather was iffy. They fed 700 people at the fish fry on Friday. They are full swing in Christmas. The first weekend of December they will have live reindeer on the riverbank, the Service League will be partnering with HDBA to have arts & crafts for the kids to put together. They have a full page in Southern Living Magazine, SB Magazine, Travel Hosts Magazine, the Historic Foundation partnered with HDBA to make this all happen. 
Corey Poole gave an update on the Lions Club. At the Car Show they raised $2,800 for the split the pot fundraiser at their event. All proceeds will benefit the LA Lions Camp.

Terri Cunningham updated the commission on the NHF. They had 400 8th graders at the cemetery tour, at night they had 150 on their evening tour.
Gayle Howell gave an update for APHN. They had a very successful tour. They changed up a couple of things with their tours including the candlelight tour that offered a meal served with the event and they had a duel at Cherokee Plantation.
Janna Jenkins gave an update on Main Street. October 31st will be the Witch Way to Main Street will take place on the riverbank from 5-7 pm. She handed out participation forms for Witch Way and the applications can be submitted to participate until October 24. 
Jim Rhodes gave an update on the CRWC. They have dedicated their efforts to study the feasibility to dredge the north end of the river. The University Fishing show is coming in January to film, their organization will be sponsoring, and the show will be on the Outdoor Channel. Jim stated he was amazed at how many people sat and watched the LSU Football game on the big screen on the riverbank at the Tapped Tober event. He thinks we should try to get a big outdoor screen for future events.
Edd Lee gave an update from the City. The St. Denis Street project and part of 2nd Street is almost complete. City Park restroom is complete. Christmas lights are going up around town. The Well Woods project, they tore down 4 old building and they are putting in a parking lot.
Eddie Norris gave an update on KTBS. The Community Caravan in Natchitoches will be on Thursday, November 15th at The Landing. 
Payne Williams reminded the Full Commission Meeting that there will be no meeting in December.

Payne Williams stated to have all members complete the 2018 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.

Motion to adjourn by Sandra Dickens and 2nd by Terri Cunningham.

